Planetrehab Bulletin – New Medicare Card February 2nd, 2018

What do I tell my patients?

Medicare recipients will soon be receiving new Medicare cards with a new Medicare number. Your patients may not be aware of the change. The new card will be mailed to the patient. You should immediately start informing your patients that they will be receiving a new card that has a new ID number. Medicare will no longer use the insured's social security number and will issue a new contract number. This is being done to help fight medical identity theft. You can learn more from the CMS webpage detailing the change. Ask the patient to bring their new card to the next visit after they receive their card so you can update their information in Planetrehab.

When will my Medicare patients receive their cards?

Starting April 2018, CMS will begin mailing new Medicare cards to all people with Medicare on a flow basis, based on geographic location and other factors. Learn more about the Mailing Strategy by downloading the pdf. Also starting April 2018, your patients will be able to check the status of card mailings in their area on Medicare.gov.

What do I do when a patient gives me their new card?

You should update the patient's Medicare id number in Planetrehab. To do that, find the patient and click on the Insurance Companies button in the lower left hand corner. When the Patient Insurance Companies List appears, double click on Medicare, change the Subscriber ID and click on the Save button.

